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Dear Bernie,
Mazal tov to you on becoming an octogenarian. I have always admired you for your warmth, your intelligence, and your numerous accomplishments. While raising generations of your beautiful family in Yerushalayim, you have achieved the highest level of success in academia, nurturing generations of mathematicians and others who have contributed to Israel’s leading position in STEM.
At this time that swe celebrate your milestone birthday, we read about the design and construction of the Mmishkan with the Aron containing the Llucḥhot as its centerpiece. Like the builders of the Mmishkan, you are a ḥchakcham lev. You are blessed with a big heart, together with a formidable intellect and a desire to constantly increase your knowledge.
The Mmishkan is also referred to as the Oohel Mmo’ed, the Ttent of Mmeeting. Together with Viva, you have made your Yerushalayim home into an Oohel Mmo’ed with your hospitality to an endless stream of visitors for over fifty50 years as well as by hosting your ḤChavburah learning partners.
In the Aaron, in the Oohel Mmo’ed, are the Llucḥhot ha-’Eeidut. Rabbi David Fohrman indicates that the Llucḥhot are called Lluḥchot ha-’Eeidut because they represent the testimony of Hhashem’s writing on the stone tablets.  Hashem cares about mankind and has given us laws to guide us that are as real as the stone,  that you could touch and that the letters of which are written with the finger of God. In this way, the mind of Hhashem connects to the mind of man. This is true not only in the judicial and social realms but in the physical universe as well. Rabbi Fohrman references Paul Davies’ book “The Mind of God,” in which the author argues that one of the deepest mysteries of mathematics is that the universe is mathematically comprehensible. The math is challenging but it is at the level that a human mind could can understand. The fact that the universe is understandable, that we can reach out with our minds and connect to the mathematical beauty, which is the soul of physical creation, is also a connecting point of connection between the mind of God and the mind of man. As an exponent of Torah u-MU’madddah, your mind is able to connect with the mind of Hhashem on multiple planes and we are grateful to you for sharing your insights with us.
I am honored that I have been invited to contribute an article to your fFestschrift. My research interest is the development of non-invasive methods to evaluate asymptomatic newborns for indicators of serious cardiovascular disease. For this work, I am completely dependent upon math, the Queen of Sciences, to reveal signals hidden within the routine monitoring of physiologic vital sign parameters. It is therefore fitting that as we approach the Yom Tov of the Nnes Nnistar and celebrate the birthday of a ḥchakcham llev, I share with you our paper entitled “Enhanced Critical Congenital Cardiac Disease Screening by Combining Interpretable Machine Learning Algorithms.”
 
Wishing you mMazal tov, good health, and happiness, ad me’ah v-’esrim,



